
Dear Requester 

 

I refer to your recent Freedom of Information request.  The response is as detailed below and in the 

attached document. 

 

1.  Please will you tell me how and when you have spent, or intend to spend, the S106 contributions 

made by developers with respect to the various housing developments in East Leake in the period of 

the current Rushcliffe Local plan and in the period immediately previous to this, relating to public 

transport, road safety, pavements, highways improvements etc. 

I attach a table I have compiled for the developments I know about, but it may be incomplete or 

inaccurate. 

 

Please see table one in the attached spreadsheet. 

 

2.  How and when will public transport be provided to the site on Lantern Lane which has recently 

been granted reserved matters approval for 195 affordable homes?  

 

Please see table two in the attached spreadsheet which details the point within the construction 

programme at which the bus service contribution will be paid.  

 

3.  What are your plans going forward to connect East Leake by public transport to the employment 

opportunities in the area of the airport and the redeveloped Ratcliffe on Soar Power Station site? 

 

Nottinghamshire County Council was recently successful with a funding bid to the Department for 

Transport Rural Mobility Fund for a pilot project to provide Demand Responsive Transport (DRT). 

New vehicles will operate in parts of Rushcliffe District including East Leake. They will provide access 

to the Ratcliffe on Soar Power Station site and other destinations including East Midlands Enterprise 

Gateway (EMEG), East Midlands Airport, The University of Nottingham’s Sutton Bonington Campus, 

Stanford Hall Defence Medical Rehabilitation Centre and for onward travel at East Midlands Parkway 

Station and Nottingham Express Transit (NET) Tram Clifton Park & Ride. The new service will 

provisionally commence in late 2021.  
 

4.  Are there any other plans under consideration to change the existing bus services to East Leake or 

otherwise improve the public transport offer to this area? 

 

See response to Q3. 

 

I hope this assists. Should you have any further enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me 

directly on the details below. 

 

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer 

Nottinghamshire County Council 

 

In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 

FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  

 

You can use the search facility using keywords. 

 



If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 

the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 

or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above. 

 

 


